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Orange County Musicians’ Association

Local 7, American Federation of Musicians

“Taking Care of the Business of Your Music”

November 7, 2006

Thomas S. Chapin

President and Executive Director

Rodgers & Hammerstein Organization

1065 Avenue of the Americas, Suite 2400

New York, NY10018

Dear Mr. Chapin:

The practical needs of theatrical licensing customers are to direct all possible profits from musical productions into their own pockets.  They are all too often willing to do this at the expense of the musicians.

The only reason for the creation of InstrumantalEase, AccompanEase and similar products is to replace musicians.

If Richard Rodgers and Oscar Hammerstein were alive today they would turn over in their graves.  You are abetting a serious assault on the honorable art form known as musical theatre and those who embrace it as a profession.  Future generations will be poorer because of this machinery.

Yours truly:

J. Franklin Amoss

President, Local 7 AFM
2050 South Main Street, Santa Ana, CA 92707
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